
PART 1

LEYLA'S ON HER COMPUTER WHEN THERE'S A KNOCK AT 
THE DOOR. 

LEYLA:

Come -

BUT GINA'S ALREADY BURST THROUGH THE DOOR, A 
WHIRLWIND OF ENERGY.

LEYLA (CONT'D):

-in. Oh my god, Gina?  

GINA:

Baaaaabes!
It's been far too long. 

LEYLA:

I know, what the hell! 
What you doing round here?

GINA:

Well I've come to see my best pal, obvz. 

LEYLA:

It's only taken you ten years, did you take the 
scenic route?
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GINA:

Still razor sharp I see. Well you know, I've 
been busy running an extremely successful 
business and living my best life. 

LEYLA:

Yeah your instagram looks amazing. So jel. 

GINA:

(DRY)

Yeah well, hashtag girl boss.

LEYLA:

Seriously, you're smashing it. And WHO is that 
gorgeous lady you keep flaunting on your stories?

GINA:

(SLIGHTLY UNCOMFORTABLE BUT HIDING IT)

Oh that's Sam. I met her doing some PR event, 
she's amazing. A model, treats me like the Queen 
I am. 

BEFORE LEYLA CAN ASK MORE QUESTIONS ABOUT SAM 
SHE DEFLECTS.

GINA (CONT'D):

Right, where's all the prosecco you keep for the 
Bridezillas, or do you fancy something stronger?

LEYLA:

Woah missy, it's 11am!
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GINA:

(WICKED GRIN)

Which means it's 5 o clock somewhere. 

LEYLA:

You've not changed.

GINA:

Well why fix what's not broken eh.

GINA WINKS AT HER AMUSED FRIEND.

GINA (CONT'D):

In fact I've had a better idea. I spotted a 
lovely hotel spa on the way here. My treat.

LEYLA:

What, now?!

GINA:

(A BIT TOO EAGER)

Of course babes. Grab your Chanel and let's go!

LEYLA:

Oh yeah, and how does that work?! 

GINA:

Well, it's simple really - me, you, hot stone 
massage. 
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LEYLA:

Look, it's amazing to see you, but I can't just 
drop everything here. What about next week 
instead?

BUT SUDDENLY GINA BURSTS INTO TEARS. LEYLA'S 
TAKEN ABACK.

LEYLA (CONT'D):

Woah. Gina, what is it?

GINA:

(THROUGH TEARS)

It's Sam... I can't believe I'm saying 
this....She cheated on me.

LEYLA:

Oh babes. Who with?

GINA:

Some skank she met backstage at a fashion show. 
I honestly thought she was the one. I'm such an 
idiot.

LEYLA:

You're not. 

GINA:

I'm sorry for bursting in on you and snotting 
all over your office, I know it's totally 
random. I just needed a change of scenery, to 
escape everyone who's laughing at me behind my 
back.
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LEYLA:

I'm sure no one's doing that.

GINA:

Of course they are hun. I'm a strong confident 
woman who got done over by a fake tanned clothes 
horse.

LEYLA CAN'T HELP BUT LAUGH. GINA LAUGHS TOO, THE 
AWKWARDNESS BROKEN. 

LEYLA:

Well, maybe it is time for that prosecco after 
all. 

GINA:

Thanks Leyla. You're a real mate.

GINA'S GRATEFUL.

END OF EPISODE
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